F.No.71/3/2001-IC
Government of India
Ministry of Finance

Department of Expenditure

(Implementation Cell)
P

Trikoot-I, Bhikaji Cama FPlace,
R.K. Puram, New Delhi - 110 066.

Dated the February 21, 2002.

OFFICE MEMORANDUM

Subject : Recommendations of the Fifth CPC in respect of
Library Staff - regarding.

The undersigned is directed to say that the
recommendations of the Fifth CPC in respect of the Library
Staff as contained in paras 55.155 to 55.180 have been
considered by the Government. Since the Fifth CPC had
based most of 1its recommendations on Library Staff on
various provisions of OM No. 19(1)/IC/868 dated 24th July,
1990, it has been decided that the ministries/departments
concerned should ensure uniform implementation of
provisions of this OM.

2 In so far as addition of new fields for categorisation
of Libraries as suggested by the Fifth CPC is concerned,
the same may be added to the existing fields enumerated in
the OM dated 24.7.1990 as and when activities relating to
these respective field are introduced in the departmental
libraries.

3. The entry pay scale for departmental Librarians
possessing minimum qualifications of B. Lib. along with a
graduate degree may, with effect from 1.1.19896, be raised
to Rs.5500-9000 by merging the existing posts of Library
Information Assistant and Sr. Library & Information
Assistant which are presently in the respective pay scales
of Rs.5000-8000 and Rs.5500-8000. The incumbents of these
posts would consequently be eligible for promotion to the
post of Assistant Library Information Officer whose pay
scale will remain unchanged.
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